[image: image1.png]


                           TOWN of

          THOMPSON
                                 BOARD OF FINANCE


Minutes: Regular Meeting
Thursday, April 27, 2017
Thompson Library/Community Center
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7:00 PM



Chairman Aaron McGarry called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.
I.
Roll call
A. Members Present: Jim Bellavance, Ray Faucher, Jr., Aaron McGarry, Larry Groh, Jr., Rhonda Rooney, and Susanne Witkowski.
B. Members Absent: None
C. Staff Present:

Tina Fox, Recording Secretary

Orla McKiernan-Raftery, Finance Director
D. Also Present: Members of the Public
II. Correspondence
A. Email from Ken Beausoleil regarding CCM Legislative Update.

B. Email from John Rice regarding funding engineering services for the Building Committee.
C. Email from Danielle Pederson regarding Thompson Public Schools superintendent search.

D. Email from Neal Breen regarding timing of state grant payments.

E. Email from Neal Breen regarding a question asked by R. Faucher, Jr.

F. Email from O. McKiernan-Raftery regarding financing for the sweeper and 1 ton dump truck.

G. Email from Alison Boutaugh regarding the Library budget.

H. Email from Rhonda Rooney regarding the BOE budget.

III. Citizen’s Comments
A. 
Christine Campbell, 861 Thompson Rd., stated that the previous year, the school sent out postcards to parents trying to sway their votes for the budget. The referendum was already set at the time, so it was against the law. They also use the One Call Now system. She distributed copies of her complaints, the postcard, and State statutes. She stated that it was wrong and the school should follow the law. Everyone has to stick to their own budgets and make sacrifices.
B. 
Mike Krogul, Walker Dr., wished the Board the best of luck with the budget tonight. He stated that figures in the BOE budget have been jumping all over the place and there are many discrepancies. He doesn’t want to see anymore money spent than need be. The Town should purchase the buses that are needed and keep the children safe. The outsourcing talk needs to stop. He would not like to see the BOE spend any more money on discussing outsourcing. Thompson has been transporting its own students for 50-60 years, before the current BOE members were on the Board. It’s their job to transport the students.
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IV. Budget Workshop
A. 
R. Rooney stated that she sent out an email with questions regarding the BOE budget. She stated that one scenario that was received from the BOE had 3 new positions totaling $204,510 with a zero percent increase to their budget. Another scenario stated that removing the positions would decrease the budget only by $64,000. She stated that is a $141,000 discrepancy, and she suggested removing $141,000 from the BOE budget.
B. 
The Board discussed changing the revenue numbers from the State in the budget. No change was made.

C. 
O. McKiernan-Raftery stated that she believes oil prices will increase 10-15% over last year, whereas the budget currently shows a 20% increase. She recommended decreasing various lines to reflect the 15% increase. She also recommended decreasing worker’s comp by $40,000. There was a consensus amongst the Board to make the suggested changes.
D. 
K. Beausoleil presented information on leasing buses and the Board discussed the various scenarios. R. Rooney asked what the repercussion of breaking the lease would be, to which K. Beausoleil responded that he did not ask the company. O. McKiernan-Raftery stated that a clause would have to be placed in the agreement acknowledging that if the Town was in a position to not be able to pay in a future year, the equipment would be returned to the company. There was a consensus amongst the Board to utilize the lease-to-own option for three buses at approximately $28,560 per year per bus for 36 months. This reduced the amount budgeted for buses from $255,000 to $87,000.

E. 
The Board discussed the BOE budget. Multiple dollar amounts were suggested to decrease the BOE budget. There was a consensus amongst the Board to decrease the BOE budget by $200,000.
F. 
K. Beausoleil suggested that the sweeper and 1 ton dump truck be financed through a lease-to-own option over three or five years. The five year option would be $55,000 annually for both pieces of equipment combined. O. McKiernan-Raftery explained that if the Board chooses this option, there would not be a need for a separate resolution to be approved at referendum. There was a consensus amongst the Board to make this change.
G. 
O. McKiernan-Raftery stated that she found a discrepancy in capital expenditures regarding the roof replacement/repair at Town Hall. There was a consensus amongst the Board to add $29,000 to expenditures to fix the discrepancy.
H. 
Larry Groh, Jr. moved and Ray Faucher, Jr. seconded the motion to send the total proposed budget of $25,922,696 (mill rate of 28.82) to Town Meeting.

Bellavance- Yes

Ray Faucher, Jr.-Yes

Larry Groh, Jr.- Yes

Aaron McGarry- No
Rhonda Rooney- Yes
Susanne Witkowski- Yes

The motion carried.

V. Adjourn

A.
Larry Groh, Jr. moved and Susanne Witkowski seconded the motion to adjourn.

Jim Bellavance- Yes
Ray Faucher, Jr.-Yes

Larry Groh, Jr.- Yes

Aaron McGarry- Yes
Rhonda Rooney- Yes
Susanne Witkowski- Yes

The motion carried unanimously.
B.
A. McGarry adjourned the meeting at 8:31 PM.

Tina Fox
Recording Secretary
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